

Roseville Community Schools PATTON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

18851 McKinnon Street, Roseville, Michigan 48066 Phone: 586.445.5795 Fax: 586.293.2881

September 2025 Newsletter

Mr. Brandon Komarowski, Principal Mrs. Lisa Allen, Secretary

September

- 10 Early Release @2:05 pm
- 11 Open House @ 5:30 7:00 pm, SDG Meeting @9:00 am, Admin Bldg
- 16 Picture Day
- 20 RCSSF Golf Outing
- 24 Early Release @ 2:05 pm

October

- 1 Count Day
- 1 SDG Meeting @9:00 am, Admin Bldg.
- 2 Homecoming Parade
- 8 Early Release @ 2:05 pm
- 16 Evening Conferences 5-8 pm
- 17 1/2 Day, Dismiss @11:55 am, Conferences 1:00 - 3:30 pm
- 21 Picture Re-takes
- 22 Early Release @2:05 pm
- 31 1/2 Day, Dismissal @11:55 am



MISSION STATEMENT

The Mission of the Roseville Community Schools and Patton Elementary in a cooperative partnership with students, the home, and the community, is to educate all children of our community by ensuring students have the skills, experiences and knowledge needed to, reach their full potential.



Roseville Community Schools Board of Education

Theresa Genest, President
Kevin Switanowski, Vice President
Joseph DeFelice, Secretary
Matthew McCartney, Treasurer
Gina Aiuto, Trustee
Denise Brun, Trustee
Michelle Williams-Ward, Trustee
Mark Blaszkowski, Superintendent

Dear Patton Parents and Guardians:



Welcome to the new school year! I hope your family had a wonderful summer and that your child is excited to be back in school. We're thrilled to have our students back in the classrooms, ready to learn and grow.

Here at Patton, we're dedicated to making sure your child feels safe, supported, and inspired to do their best every day. Our teachers and staff are here to help each student succeed, both academically and socially.

We believe that strong communication between home and school is key to a successful year. Please don't hesitate to reach out if you have any questions or concerns. We're here to partner with you in your child's education.

Thank you for your trust and support. Let's work together to make this a fantastic year for our students!

Warm Regards,

Mr. Brandon Komarowski, Principal

Patton Elementary

586-445-5795

Due to food allergies and to decrease emphasis on sweets we have instituted a "no treats" policy for birthdays. If you would like to send something to school with your child to commemorate their birthday, please donate your child's favorite book or a new game to the classroom in lieu of food items. Thank you for understanding.



CONGRATULATIONS
GOES OUT TO:
MRS. BECK
FORMALLY MS. GAIGALAS

Visit Roseville Community Schools website at: http://www.rosevillepride.org



Picture Day is:

Tuesday, September 16th **Picture Packets** will be mailed home Monday, **September 8th**

Elementary Early Release Dates:

September 10

September 24

October 8

October 22

November 19

December 3

December 17

January 14

January 28

February 4

March 4

March 25

April 15

April 29

May 13

May 27

Elementary Early Release at 2:05 p.m.



Plan to Attend . . .

Patton Elementary School's OPEN HOUSE

Thursday, September 11, 2025 5:30 p.m. - 7:00 pm



The basic classroom supplies and materials needed by students will be provided by the school. If your child would like to have his/her own supplies (crayons, pencils, notebooks, etc.) you are welcome to send them. We encourage you to label all personal supplies with your child's name.

Elementary teachers have also offered the following lists of suggested items that may be useful in their particular classrooms. In addition, teachers will be happy to accept donations of certain supplies for general classroom use. Ex. Sanitizing hand wipes, facial tissue, paper towels, Ziploc bags, etc. **See the Patton Website for**

suggested supply lists.

PARENT PORTAL INFORMATION

Dear Parents:

The steps below will guide you in creating a parent portal for your student(s).

You can create your Parent Portal Account & Link your Student(s):

- 1. Navigate to the following website: https://ps.rcs.misd.net/public/
- 2. Click the "Create Account" tab.
- 3. Click the "Create Account: button.
- 4. Fill in your First Name, Last Name, Email Address, desired Username, and desired password.
- 5. Under the "Link Students to Account" section enter the student's name, Access ID (provided by the school), Access Password (provided by the school), and your relationship to the student.
- 6. Enter this information for any additional students (additional students can also be added after the account has already been created).
- 7. Click Enter at the bottom of the page to create the account.



YOUTH AND TEEN

MONTHLY MONTHLY NEWSLETTER

SEPTEMBER 2025





FALL SPECIAL EVENTS!



A RARE Nightmare

Friday, October 24 - 6:00 - 8:00pm Recreation Authority Center *Must purchase tickets in advance!*



22nd Annual Pumpkin Rolldown

Saturday, November 1st - 10:00am Spindler Park, Eastpointe FREE!



VIP (Family) Dance

Friday, December 5th - 6:00 - 8:30pm Barrister Gardens, SCS

Must purchase tickets in advance!





Fun with Sphero Robots (Ages 9-14)
One Day Caricature Workshop (Ages 7+)



Safe@Home (Ages 10+)
Go Anywhere Green Screen Studio (Ages 9-14)
Spooktacular Snack Boards (Grades 6-12)
Create and Connect Social Club (Ages 8-16)
Sports: Cheerleading, Volleyball, Tumbling, Karate,
Basketball, Tennis & Dance!

ARC Babysitting Training (Ages 10 years, 11 months+)

Register Online at rare-mi.org or in person at the Recreation Authority Center!

Asbestos Notification

Roseville Community Schools have complied with the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act, commonly referred to as AHERA. AHERA provides a framework for addressing asbestos problems in public and private elementary and secondary schools. The regulations provide a comprehensive scheme for schools to access and respond to potential asbestos problems in their buildings.

This compliance was carried out by:

- Having all buildings inspected by an accredited inspector.
- 2. Developing an asbestos management plan for each school and submitting a copy to the Governor.
- 3. Providing copies of the report and management plan which are on the district-wide web file and can be viewed by any interested party by calling the Buildings and Grounds Office.
- 4. Re-inspecting all school buildings every six months.

If there are any questions regarding asbestos in the Roseville Community Schools, contact Jon Steenland, Director of Buildings and Grounds at 445-5697.

Newsletter Mailings

Patton Newsletters are emailed out on the first of each month of the school year with the exception of September. That one is sent home with each student. If a parent not living with the student would like a copy mailed to them each month, please contact Mrs. Allen in the school office with that person's name and address so they will be added to the newsletter mailing list.



Cell Phones Not Allowed in Elementary

Please note that cell phones (or any personal communication device) are not allowed in the possession of elementary school students.

Emergency Cards

Please be sure to return the emergency card that was sent home in your child's first day packet. It is imperative that we have the most accurate phone numbers in case of an illness or injury. Please be sure to let the office know in the event of a phone number change.

Please note that either you, or the people listed as emergency contacts on the emergency card, will be asked to show photo i.d. if signing your child out of school early.

Dogs/Pets

Please do NOT bring your family dog/pets to the school for arrival/dismissal times. Many children and adults can be frightened by a pet they do not know. This will help insure the safety of our students and staff.

Non-Discrimination Policy

Statement of Policy

The Board of Education is committed to maintaining a learning/working environment in which all individuals are treated with dignity and respect, free from illegal discrimination and harassment. There will be no tolerance for discrimination or harassment on the basis of race, color, national origin, religion, sex, marital status, genetic information, disability, age, or any other basis prohibited by law. The Superintendent will develop administrative regulations to implement this policy. The Superintendent designates its Assistant Superintendent, Human Resources, Title IX Coordinator to supervise the implementation of this policy and its implementing regulations. Any person suspecting a discriminatory practice should contact the Roseville Community School District, Administration Building, 18975 Church Street, Roseville, Michigan, 48066 or call (586) 445-5513.

Please Take Note . . .

Absence Policy (as written in the Roseville Community Schools Elementary Handbook)

If your child is going to be absent from school, please call the office between 8:00 - 8:30 on the day of the absence. Absence information can be left on the school answering machine. If your child will be late and needs to order hot lunch, you must call the office by 8:45. Otherwise you will need to provide your child with a lunch.



Regular attendance is important to your child's success in school. State law requires that we report excessive absences to the Macomb County Attendance Office. You will receive a warning letter regarding excessive absences and/or tardies. If this pattern continues, it will be referred to the Macomb County Attendance Office. Please provide the school with a doctor note whenever possible.

Tardiness

Students are expected to be in the classroom and in their seats when school begins. It is the responsibility of the parent and student to see that students arrive at school on time. In cases of frequent tardiness, parents will be notified. Students who are tardy must report to the school office before going to their classrooms.

Excessive tardies are also a cause for referral to the Macomb County Attendance Office. Please provide the school with a doctor note whenever possible.

Transportation Arrangements

Parents, we need your help. Whenever possible, we would appreciate it if you would make transportation arrangements *before* your child arrives at school. However, we do understand that sometimes throughout the day, plans can change. We do ask that you please call the office no later than 2:45 p.m. to get a message to your child. When we receive calls just before the bell rings, it is difficult for us to get messages delivered in time.

Telephone Use

In an effort to promote responsibility, we discourage students from calling home for forgotten gym clothes, homework, instruments, books, etc. We would appreciate your cooperation in maintaining this policy. If the forgotten item is lunch or some other similar essential, we will, of course, help the child and call when necessary.

Deliveries to Students

Deliveries of Cupcake, Birthday treats, birthday balloons, flowers and the like are **NOT** permitted because of the disruption they cause in the classroom. We appreciate your cooperation in this matter.

Bullying or Hazing

Bullying and hazing are prohibited by Board Policy JCDD. Hazing is not allowed, even if the victim agrees or willingly participates. Anyone involved in hazing can be suspended or expelled. Hazing which involves risk of injury can be a criminal offense and will be reported to the police.

Timely Reminders

- For security reasons, ALL VISITORS to the school must report to the office to be checked in through our Raptor System. Please have Identification available. The office staff will then buzz you into the building, if necessary. For your child's safety and security in the building, all contact with students must be made through the office. Early releases, deliveries and messages to students must be handled through the office to minimize classroom disruption. If you need to see a teacher, please send a note or call to make an appointment.
- Remember that drivers before and after school MUST STOP when a school bus has its red "STOP" lights flashing. For our children's safety, please obey the law!

Coming Into Building in the Morning

Students should not arrive at school before 8:20 a.m. because there is no adult supervision until then.

Medication

Any student required to take medication at school will need to have a Medication Form completed by his/her physician <u>prior</u> to the administration of any medication. Even if the medication can be purchased without a prescription, the District requires that this form be completed by a physician. Please inquire at the school office if you need a Medication Form.

Latchkey

Latchkey services are available through Roseville Schools. If you need information, please call 586-445-5688 for information or visit rosevillepride.org to register.

Form for Students Requiring Special Food Considerations

Food Service has provided two forms, one is medical in nature and the other is religious or "non-medical" in nature. If certain foods need to be omitted or substituted in your child's diet at school, you can pick up the appropriate form in the school office to fill out and return.